
22. REFUSE COLLECTION – BLUEBELL LANE

Officer responsible Author
Waste Manager John Dunphy, Community Technical Advisor

Corporate Plan Output:  Solid Waste

The purpose of this report is to seek approval from the Board of an application to collect
refuse from a private lane.

Mrs M Growcott, 7 Bluebell Lane, has applied on behalf of the residents of Bluebell
Lane for a refuse collection to be established in that Lane.

Bluebell Lane is a private lane situated off MacKenzie Avenue and presently consists of
11 dwellings.  The application is signed by 8 residents from 7 dwellings. Some
properties are not occupied yet.

An inspection of the Lane confirmed that it complies with the Council’s criteria for
refuse collections in private lanes.  A test run with a refuse truck was completed
successfully and no problems are perceived in starting the service.

Recommendation: That the application from Mrs M Growcott to establish a private lane
refuse collection service from Bluebell Lane be approved.

Chairman’s
Recommendation: That the above recommendation be adopted.


